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The title of the talk is a quote from Fraleigh’s “A First Course in Abstract Algebra.” One 
of the theorems the author is referring to is Burnside’s (Counting) Lemma. In this talk, 
we will formulate a statement of Burnside’s lemma using a classic counting problem to 
illustrate the technical details. We will then discuss a counting problem Professor 
Yanosko proposed to me at a colloquium tea earlier this semester. We will discuss my 
two failed attempts to solve the problem using Burnside, and we will conclude by 
outlining Professor Y’s successful application of the same result. The talk will be 
accessible to anyone with an interest in mathematics, and students are particularly 
encouraged to attend.
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